

# **Camp Springs Community Church**

8040 Woodyard Road, Clinton, MD 20735-1963 (301-868-3030)-CHURCH OFFICE (202-360-2427)-CHURCH CELLPHONE campsprings.church@gmail.com

campsprings.church@gmail.com www.campspringscommunitychurch.com

## SEPTEMBER 1, 2024

Welcome to Camp Springs Community Church. I trust that you will be blessed today as we study God's Word together. The foundational teaching of the Bible is the Gospel of Jesus Christ, which simply teaches that every person is a sinner (thinks and does wrong things) and is permanently separated from God and Heaven. However, Jesus Christ (God's Son), became a man who died by being nailed to a cross to pay for the sins of the world, and then rose from the grave. Whoever puts his faith in Jesus Christ for salvation will have his sins forgiven and will gain entry into heaven (John 3:16). Please ask us if you have questions.

10 AM Message KEVIN HOSTETTLER COLOSSIANS

#### **MORNING SERVICE**

Prelude:

Greetings and Announcements

Scripture Reading GALATIANS 3:26-29 LEE FOLTZ

Prayer

Worship in Song

11 AM Message WITHOUT PARTIALITY JAMES 2:1-7



#### SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Sunday School for all Ages	10:00 AM
Sunday Morning	11:00 AM
Wednesday – Sports with the Savior for kids	7:00 PM
Wednesday – Adult Bible Study	

#### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Sunday Mornings, from 9:45 AM to 12:15 PM, YouTube Live on the CSCC Channel will be open, all are welcome to connect.

Wednesday Evenings: Adult Bible Study, and Kids' Sports/Study 7 pm.

#### **ATTENDANCE**

AUGUST	10 am Sunday School	11 am Worship	WED
4	12	23	15
11	19	44	
18	25	45	20
25	30	50	29

## **UPCOMING IN THE CHURCH:**

# **SEPTEMBER:**

21<sup>ST</sup>: BIBLE STUDY "LET THE WOMEN BE WOMEN" LED BY GAIL KIRKENDALL. THIS WILL RUN EVERY 3<sup>RD</sup> SATURDAY.

28<sup>TH</sup>: WORK DAY- SIGNUP IN THE FOYER

## **OCTOBER:**

4<sup>TH</sup>-6<sup>TH</sup>: MISSIONS CONFERENCE

### **NOVEMBER:**

2<sup>ND</sup>: MENS BREAKFAST 17<sup>TH</sup>: THANKSGIVING POTLUCK 28<sup>TH</sup>: THANKSGIVING

# THE VANWARTS

Hello Friends.

Nathaniel has graduated! We had a wonderful time celebrating him and are excited for him as he prepares to spend a year in Greece at the Greek Bible College. But all has not been without difficulty. In June after a fun day with new friends that we were hosting who were on a short-term mission's trip, Nate began to have stomach pain. By morning his symptoms had worsened and we were having Deja vu of 2017 when he was medevacked to South Africa for surgery. Our concerns were confirmed by our friend Dr. Andrew and a surgeon later that day--Nate had a bowel obstruction again. He was started on some IV meds, and we began preparations to drive to Kampala. The next day we set off on the 5-hour drive to Kampala. After more than 3 hours on the bumpy road, Nate reported that he felt some relief. I will spare you the details, but there were some further signs that the obstruction was resolving. Over the next few days and follow ups with other doctors and testing, the obstruction fully resolved and Nate was allowed to begin to eat again. We thank God for His healing hand on Nathaniel through this

We have been privileged to be with friends in some sad and difficult times lately. Praying with friends who lost their jobs and are not sure of what to do next. Comforting folks in the hospital and praying with them. Standing together with others in prayer for a young person facing demonic oppression. Attending burials and even just sitting together crying and praying with friends in the wee hours of the morning, just minutes after the sudden loss of a sister. There are even the bittersweet times of wonderful fellowship that I've spent with a dear friend and his family after he received a cancer diagnosis, knowing that it might be our last time together in this world.

episode.

We are also blessed to have been able to stand with our friends during the highs of life. We took part in celebrations for new job opportunities, pregnancies, births, birthdays, engagement parties, and wedding preparations.

I have been reminded often of Ecclesiastes 3 "To every thing there is a season, and a time to every purpose under the heaven," and Romans 12:15 "Rejoice with them that do reioice, and weep with them that weep."

Our regular ministries have been ongoing. Liz and I have been continuing with our regular discipleship, teaching Sunday School, hosting, and various projects. I taught and took part in an evangelism training seminar, and I've been regularly visiting the Bible College and my friends in Kiburara. Liz is up to her elbows in hosting duties, volunteering at the school (which is now on break--yay!), and helping with transportation with ministries around town. She has also been baking up a storm--from birthday cakes, to celebration cakes, to muffins for sick friends, and everything in between.

Alex was able to take part in a mission's trip to Gulu with friends. They did service projects with ministries--working on a farm, organizing a library, and playing with kids. Their theme was 'doing hard things'. All 4 of our kids also got to go to camp this summer and they had a great time.

We thank God for all of the blessings and difficult times He brings us through. We also thank God for friends, family, and partners in ministry like YOU!!!!

